

Parish Finance Council January 9, 2025, 8:00 am in the Copy Room

in attendance.
Norm Shearer
Sandy Hipp
Cameron Haller
Mike Stucke
The "Our Father" was prayed as the meeting began.
Sunday collections have slipped a bit from the budgeted amounts. This could be caused by the Sanctuary Renewal fund raising.
The Sanctuary Renewal project funds are included on the balance sheet. Since inception, The Sanctuary Renewal collections have amounted to approximately \$480,000.00. The total amount pledged is \$721,000.00 with \$666,000.00 already collected.
The installation of new lighting in Church will begin January $13^{th}$ with the completion of lights installation hopefully completed in 1 week. This installation does not include dimmers, wiring, etc.
The Parish audit went well.
Discussion was held about changing the Finance Council meeting day and time but was tabled until the next meeting.
The next Finance Council meeting will be held on March 4, 2025 at 8:00 am in the Copy Room.
The meeting adjourned at 9:10 am.
Respectfully submitted,
Sandra L. Hipp

St. John the Baptist